
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – June 11, 2018  

 

Present:    John Strasser, Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield 

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    None  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will not be meeting on June 25, 2018.  No quorum available. 

 

The board received two complaints in regard to garbage being left out at 41 Bickford Hill Road. 

It is a health hazard and also a concern with the wildlife getting into it. Trash should be in a 

container even when waiting for pick up as there is no longer a dumpster on the property.  The 

board will ask the PD to observe the property for the next week so that we can see when this is 

happening and will then send a letter to the property owner and management company. 

 

The board discussed the recent repair to the dishwasher at the Meetinghouse and will reach out to 

the Willing Workers for assistance with the $345.00 bill.  Mr. Keefe has contacted a plumber in 

regard to the upstairs toilet in the Meetinghouse and will have it replaced.  Ms. Connor asked to 

have Jim Keefe come in and review the projects needed to be completed at the Meetinghouse. 

 

The board received the town’s permanent file from the Department of Revenue and has made a 

correction and will verify CRF dates. 

 

The board agreed to support and send a letter of support for the Profile School Safe Route to 

School Grant. 

 

The board approved a building permit for James & Leslie Drew, Map 230, Lot 21.2 for an 

addition to their home. 

 

The board approved a building permit for Matt Steele Map 230, Lot 1 for renovations to his 

home after a recent fire. 

 

The board approved the use of the Meetinghouse by the Willing Workers for July 7, August 4 

and September 1 to have Grandma’s Attic open. 

 

The board received a septic plan for Robert Groth and John Day for a new system Map 221, Lot 

3 Carpenter Road. 

 

The board reviewed the staff evaluations and agreed on increases as budgets allowed and COLA. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of June 4, 2018 meeting seconded by 

MR. STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 



With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn; seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM.  The next regular scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday June 18, 2018, at the Carolina Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 


